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July 22, 2016
Addendum #4 To

Request for Proposal

For Renovation of Geology Labs: Project 003-271986
Dated June 27, 2016  

As a result of the Pre-proposal Meeting on July 12, 2016, several questions were submitted.  The questions and the University’s responses are as follows:
Question # 1

Two addendum # 2 were issued dated June 27, 2016 with a date on top at July 20, 2016 and July 18, 2016. Please clarify. 

Answer: Yes there were two addendums issued as #2 by mistake. You can find the properly labeled documents on our Advertised Bids page.

Question # 2

There was no one available to open the doors for the project site at the scheduled walk through on Thursday July 21, 2016 @ 9:00am. Will there be another scheduled walk through ?
Answer: The building engineer came late around 9:15am and he provide access. There will not be an additional walk through.
Question # 3

Addendum # 3 stated a new proposal has alternates and was issued with Addendum # 3. Nothing attached. Was the proposal form amended since Addendum # 1?  Please clarify.
Answer: No new proposal with addendum # 3, the new proposal form was released with addendum # 1. 
Question # 4

I'm an electrical contractor quoting to one of the GC's.for the Geology lab. I'm unable to make the secondary walkthrough at the scheduled time. Is there any chance I can meet someone on Monday or Tuesday of next week?
Answer: There will not be an additional walk through.

Question # 5
Based on the general specifications in this bid I have quoted contractors with FH-1, FH-2 and FH-3 having wet fume scrubbers.  FH-6 (alternate) does not have a wet fume scrubber as that is not an option on that unit.  

I have one contractor that is insisting that FH-2 and FH-3 are not supposed to have the wet fume scrubber because in the mechanical plan keyed notes, #5 (FH-1) indicates “with wet fume scrubber” and #6 (FH-2) and #7 (FH-3) do not state this but they do state “provide acid waste”, which would be with the wet fume scrubber.  

I just want to make certain that I have quoted these units correctly based on the general specifications in this bid.
Answer: FH-1 is the only hood intended to have a wet fume scrubber. ALL hoods with sinks are intended to have acid neutralization sumps.
NOTE: You must have attended a pre-bid conference in order to be eligible to bid on a particular project.  Receipt of minutes or addenda without being at a pre-bid conference does not qualify your company to bid.  

A copy of this Addendum will be posted to the Purchasing web site at 

http://www.forms.procurement.wayne.edu/Adv_bid/Adv_bid.html.

As a reminder, the bid due date is July 27, 2016, at 2:00 pm.  If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to email them to me at ac9934@wayne.edu and copy leiann.day@wayne.edu.

Thank you,
Leiann Day, on behalf of
Kimberly Tomaszewski,  

Senior Buyer
